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March Meeting
Information

DATE:
Thursday, March 15, 2001

HOST:
ASCE Nebraska Section
Environmental Group

SPEAKER:

Scott Borman

State of Nebraska Department of
Health & Human Services

TOPIC:
      “New Drinking Water Standards”

TIMES:
   5:30-6:30...................Social Hour
   6:30-7:30............................Dinner

      7:30-9:00......Meeting & Program

LOCATION:
        Misty’s
        6235 Havelock Avenue
       Lincoln, NE

MENU:
        Prime Rib
        Teriyaki Chicken
        Grilled Salmon
       Fettuccini Alfredo

Your choice.......................................$17.00

(Includes salad, roll, vegetable, coffee, tea,
dessert, tax & tip)

Scott Borman

Mr. Borman serves as Program Man-
ager for Field Inspections, Operator
Training & Certification, Capacity De-
velopment for the Nebraska Depart-
ment of Health and Human Services.
He has been with the Department for
a year and a half.  Prior to his current
position, he spent 4 years as Utility Su-
perintendent for the city of Chadron,
Nebraska.  He has also worked in
Wichita Falls, Texas.

DINNER RESERVATIONS

RSVP by Noon, Monday, March 12

In Omaha and Eastern Nebraska:
contact Bob Kalinski at

(402) 894-2678 or
rkalinski@rdgge.com

In Lincoln and Central /Western Nebr.:
contact Brad Levich at

(402) 466-3911
or balevich@terracon.com

This month we are experi-
menting with an electronic-

only format for the newsletter.
You will not receive this issue

in the mail.

Contact the Editor at
rakaufmann@terracon.com or
any board member with your

comments or concerns.



through four-family dwellings, farm buildings, and public works
projects below certain budgets.  Clearly, this is not in the best
interest of the public and our mission of safeguarding public
health, safety, and welfare.  The Nebraska Section is actively
involved in the discussions surrounding these two and other
legislative issues, and working closely with the PEC lobbyist.  I
am pleased to report to our members that all of the expenses
associated with PEC, including our share of the lobbyist’s fee,
are supported by the National ASCE through funding grants.

The Nebraska Section undertakes a wide array of programs
and activities.  Traditionally, some of these programs generate
revenue and are self-sufficient such as the Geotechnical or
Structural conferences.  However, most of our activities require
funding support.  Historically, we have had a steady income
through Section membership dues (which has not been in-
creased for at least 10 years), National allotments, interest in-
come, advertising income, etc.  My predecessors and preced-
ing Boards made conscious efforts in operating the Section
and supporting Section activities in a fiscally responsible man-
ner.  However, with the rising cost of  various activities and
programs, it would be difficult to maintain the same level of
services and the number of programs if revenue is not in-
creased accordingly.  In other words, either we have to in-
crease revenue or cut some of the expenditures.  One means
of increasing revenue is increasing Section dues for the
first time in more than 10 years (for example, from $7.50 per
year to $10-$15 per year).   One means of reducing expen-
diture is mailing the newsletter electronically and saving
the printing and postage expenses.  As an experiment, this
newsletter is only mailed to you electronically.  Additional
advantages of this system are timely distribution of the news-
letter and dissemination of the newsletter to a broader au-
dience (via forwarding the email containing the newsletter
to other colleagues who may not be a member of ASCE)
among others.

As a service-oriented professional organization, the Nebraska
Section is committed to serving the needs of its members across
the state.  All of us at the Nebraska Section Board would like to
hear from all of you what you think of this new experiment.
Also, your input in increasing Section dues is requested and
appreciated.  Please contact me at
drazavian@oaconsulting.com with your comments and addi-
tional suggestions.  I am looking forward to meeting you and
discussing these issues at the March meeting hosted by the
Environmental Group.

Best regards,

Daryoush

President’s Comments
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Daryoush Razavian, President
Nebraska Section, ASCE

A New Experiment - What Do You Think?

Cheers fellow ASCE mem-
bers!  At the outset of my
comments for this month, I
would like to thank Loras
Klostermann, Geotechnical
Group Chair, for organizing
and hosting yet another out-
standing Geotechnical Meet-
ing in February.  The meet-
ing was exceptionally well-at-
tended in spite of the inclem-
ent weather, and featured a
world renowned geotechnical
engineer - Dr. Jorj Osterberg.
It was truly a pleasure and an
opportunity to visit with Dr.
Osterberg over dinner as he
is a fascinating individual with
colorful stories from his trav-

els around the globe.  The Geotechnical Group also organized
a very successful one-day conference in February, GEO-
Omaha 2001, featuring outstanding speakers and presenta-
tions.  Reflecting on the February meeting and the conference,
I am proud to be associated with the Nebraska Section for
providing a wide range of activities and quality programs of-
fered to our members.  With the upcoming continuing educa-
tion requirements as part of the practice of engineering in Ne-
braska, our members should take advantage of our technical
programs.  Stay tuned for further development on that.

February 18 through 24 marked the 50th anniversary of the
National Engineers Week.  As part of the E-Week celebra-
tions, the Nebraska Section organized and participated in sev-
eral events.  Once again, Bruce Harris coordinated Nebraska
Section’s annual Truss “Bustin” competition for the Omaha
metro-area high school students.  The spirited competition took
place at the Westroads Shopping Center with a lot of amazing
Balsa Wood trusses with incredible load capacities.  Thank
you Bruce for an outstanding job.  More information on this
will be provided in the next month’s newsletter.  Last month, I
had the opportunity of representing the Nebraska Section at a
proclamation signing ceremony at the Capitol as Governor Mike
Johanns proclaimed February 18 through 24 as the E-Week
in Nebraska.  A similar proclamation signing ceremony was
held by the Lincoln Mayor Don Wesley.  Finally, in case you
missed it, the Omaha World Herald and the Midland Busi-
ness Journal ran articles about ASCE in special editions com-
memorating the E-Week.

As I commented in the September newsletter, one of our im-
portant agenda for this year was involvement in the public policy
arena through the Professional Engineers Coalition (PEC).
Currently, there are two proposed legislative bills having im-
pacts on the practice of engineering in Nebraska.  The De-
sign-Build legislation and changing exemptions of the Engi-
neers and Architects (E/A) Regulation Act (LB 301).  The LB
301 is seeking exemptions in E/A’s involvement in the con-
struction, remodeling, alteration, or renovation of single-family
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Dr. Jorj Osterberg, world-renowned geotechnical engineer,
was the speaker at the February meeting.  The following day,
he lectured at GEO-Omaha 2001, the Section’s annual
geotechnical seminar.  Above (L to R), Loras Klostermann,
Geotechnical Committee Chair; Dr. Osterberg; and Daryoush
Razavian, President.

Thirty-eight people attended the meeting at Anthony’s in
Omaha:

Last Month’s Meeting

Loras Klostermann
Steve Leverson (guest)
Lok Sharma (guest)
Michael Barnett (guest)
Mark Roenreldt (guest)
Dan Mahrt
Susie Jorgensen
Steve Jorgensen
Mike Naccarato
Steve Kathol
Rick Kaufmann
Fred Jones (guest)
Ryan Schaner (guest)
James Sorgenfrei (guest)
Geo. Komismer (guest)
Ryan Nugent (guest)
Bob Kalinski
Ed Prost
Tom Strauss

Bill Arneson
Brad Levich
Daryoush Razavian
Jim McHenry
Gerry Hurley (guest)
Mike Siedschlag
Scott Gilliland
Joe Waxse
Kurt Rohn
Mike Baumert
Bob Werness (guest)
Mark Kuhlenengel
Brian Havens
Roger Kronholm (guest)
Thomas Marnik
Ryan Paradis
Robert Simpson (guest)
Bill Ryan (guest)
Kip Squire

ASCE National News
2001-2002 ASCE Congressional Fellowship

ASCE is recruiting a new Congressional leader.  Applications
are now being accepted for the 2001-2002 ASCE Congres-
sional Fellow.  The Fellowship is an opportunity to spend a
year on Capitol Hill working as a staff member either on a com-
mittee or for an individual member of the U.S. Senate or House
of Representatives.  This is an opportunity to gain hands-on
knowledge of the congressional decision making process.

Congress makes important decisions on a multitude of techni-
cal issues, many of which directly impact how Civil Engineers
conduct their professional practice.  Congress will make these
decisions with or without technical expertise.  The ASCE Con-
gressional Fellows program works to ensure that sound tech-
nical advice is available.

David Westerling, ASCE’s fourth Congressional Fellow, recently
completed a very successful year.  He was heavily involved in
the debate on environmental issues.  ASCE’s current fellow,
Yumei Wang, is working on environmental and infrastructure
issues with Senator Ted Kennedy.

The selection process is getting underway for the next ASCE
Congressional Fellow.  The Fellowship year begins on Sep-
tember 1, 2001 and runs through August 31, 2002.  Applica-
tions are due no later than April 6, 2001, with the selection of
the Fellow by early June.  ASCE will provide a stipend and
some relocation expenses.

If you have any questions or would like an application, please
contact Martin Hight in the ASCE Washington Office by phone
at 202-789-2200 or toll-free at 1-800-548-2723 ext. 5125 or
by email to mhight@asce.org.



A Note from the Editor
The deadline for the April 2001 edition of The Nebraska Civil
Engineer is April 4.  Send ideas for items that could be in-
cluded in this newsletter, articles, or information to:

ASCE Newsletter Editor
c/o Rick Kaufmann

Terracon
2211 South 156th Circle
Omaha, NE 68130-2506

Office No.:   (402)-330-2202
Fax No.:  (402)-330-7606

email address:  rakaufmann@terracon.com

CHANGE OF ADDRESS?
Please notify ASCE national of any address changes by call-
ing 1-800-548-ASCE (2723) or contact them through their web
site at www.asce.org.  Address changes made at the national
ASCE office are updated monthly at your local Nebraska sec-
tion.   Remember to check the Section’s website for additional
information, contact information, and useful links.  The URL is

www.radiks.net/~neasce

Direct any updated email addresses, items of interest or com-
ments to  the Section Webmaster, Brad Chambers, at 444-
6866 or neasce@radiks.net.  Items for publication can in-
clude job position postings, RFP’s, corporate news re-
leases, editorials, articles, or photos of ASCE-related
events.

Also, let us know what you think about the electronic-
only version of the newsletter.
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2001 Important Dates

Mar 15 MAR. MEETING (Hosted by Environmental
Group, Lincoln

Apr 19 APR. MEETING (Hosted by Transportation
Group and UNO Student Chapter), Omaha

May(TBA) ANNUAL MEETING, TBA

   American Society of Civil Engineers American Society of Civil Engineers American Society of Civil Engineers American Society of Civil Engineers American Society of Civil Engineers

                    CCCCCivil ivil ivil ivil ivil EEEEEngineers -ngineers -ngineers -ngineers -ngineers -
Designers and BuildersDesigners and BuildersDesigners and BuildersDesigners and BuildersDesigners and Builders
of the Quality of Lifeof the Quality of Lifeof the Quality of Lifeof the Quality of Lifeof the Quality of Life

Building a Better World

ASCE

This ad, sponsored
by the Nebraska Sec-
tion, ran in the Engi-
neers Week Supple-
ment to the Omaha
World Herald on Sun-
day February 18,
2001.
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For underwriting information, contact Ben Higgins, Fund Raising
Committee Chair, at (402) 444-6222.

LYMAN-RICHEY

CORPORATION

Quality Materials o
Build the Next Century
DIVISIONS:
Lyman-Richey Sand & Gravel Co.
Ready Mixed Concrete Company
Central Sand & Gravel Company

SUBSIDIARIES:
Gerhold Concrete Company, Inc.
United Products Company

General Offices:
4315 Cuming Street
Omaha, NE 68131

Phone (402) 558-2727

E&A CONSULTING GROUP, INC.
ENGINEERS • PLANNERS • SURVEYORS

• Land Development Engineering    • Land Surveying
• Civil /Site Engineering                  • Bridge Engineering
• Transportation Engineering           •Communications Engineering

     • Construction Management

     Omaha, Nebraska  Lincoln, Nebraska
      402-895-4700                           402-420-7217

http://www.eacg.com

Over 55 Years of Solutions Through
Service to Improve the Quality of Life

Civil and Geotechnical Engineering
Environmental Services  •  Construction Services

Materials Laboratory Services

www.hws-con.com
Offices also in Manhattan, KS; Chicago, IL; and Denver, CO

Lincoln, Nebraska
402 / 479-2200
FAX 402 / 479-2276
hwsinfo@hws-con.com

Omaha, Nebraska
             402 / 333-5792
     FAX 402  / 333-2248
hwsoma@hws-con.com

Environmental and Pollution Control
Hazardous/Solid Waste Management and Engineering
Design and Construction Management
Asbestos/Industrial Hygiene Services

One Old Mill Building
101 South 108th Avenue 402-334-8181
Omaha, Nebraska 68154 Fax 402-334-1984

2211 S. 156th Cr
Omaha, NE 68130
402.330.2202

www.terracon.com

The comprehensive

solution to your

engineering needs.

Geotechnical nnnnn Materials Testing nnnnn Environmental nnnnn

Facilities Engineering nnnnn Pavements

ENGINEERS  ARCHITECTS  SURVEYORS

5022 S. 114TH Street, Suite 200
Omaha, NE  68137

(402) 346-7559
 (800) 332-1005

E-mail:  hgm@hgmonline.com

L U M B E R M E N ’ S
              EROSION CONTROL

            & GEOSYNTHETICS

 (402) 894-2222  FAX (402) 894-2262
jfunk@lumbermens-omaha.com

spudenz@lumbermens-omaha.com

nebraska’s locally owned
erosion control and geosynthetics supplier

This S
pace Available



Transportation Engineering Services
Roadway, Traffic, Environmental

Planning and Track Design
Roadway and Rail Bridge Design

Field Surveys
and Construction Management

(402) 895-5400
Fax (402) 895-3500

www.transystems.com

tjkellogg@transystems.com
5332 So. 138th St . - #300

Omaha, NE 68137

Thanks to the Businesses That Support This Newsletter Through
Their Contributions

THIELE GEOTECH, INC
13478 Chandler Road

Omaha, Nebraska  68138
402/556-2171

Fax 402/556-7831

GEOTECHNICAL, MATERIAL,
             AND ENVIRONMENTAL

      ENGINEERING

www.thielegeotech.com

The Nebraska Civil Engineer
C/O Rick Kaufmann
Terracon
2211 South 156th Circle
Omaha, Nebraska 68130
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